Langley with Hardley Parish Council

Minutes of Meeting

held 7.30 pm Tuesday 6 December 2016 at Langley with Hardley Village Hall

Councillors present:
 Mr M Caston, Mr A Timmins (Vice Chair), Mrs F Kirkpatrick, Mrs L Starman & Mr J Wheeler 
Also present:
Lisa Collins (Clerk)
Members of the Public: Three
1. Apologies for Absence – Mr Nigel Sullivan (work commitment), Mr Richard Watson (unwell) and Mr Barry Stone (poor weather conditions).
Mr Timmins acted as Chairman in the absence of Mr Sullivan.

2. Declarations of Interest – None
3. Dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests – None. 
4. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Minutes were signed as an accurate record of the meeting.
5.
Matters for Discussion:
5.1 Rights of way – Unreported paths will be extinguished in 2025. Parish Councillors to use own knowledge and check all public footpaths in the Parish are on the definitive maps http://maps.norfolk.gov.uk/highways/, Clerk to carry forward as agenda item in January meeting and send relevant links to Parish Councillors.
5.2 Village Hall – The Parish Council welcomed Kathy Ashford Secretary of the Village Hall to the meeting. It was agreed the Parish Council and the Village Hall committee would meet bi-monthly starting 7 February to increase Village Hall bookings, enhance community spirit and maximise full use of all village facilities.  Village Hall Committee will provide accounts and objectives for the year ahead for discussion during February Meeting.
5.3 Fundraising Quiz – Date to be confirmed for end of April, beginning of May.  Clerk to carry agenda item forward to next meeting.
6 Clerks Report:
· War Memorial Repairs – Thank you received from Churchwardens and Congregation of St Margaret’s church for the work completed on the Hardley War Memorial.  War Memorial donations from residents to date, total £250 with a donation from Matthew Hutton following a request from the Harvest Charitable Trust who were unable to support along with 5 other resident donations.   Paperwork has been sent to the War Memorial Trust as guided to claim grant reimbursement.
· Drains – The Rangers were asked to clear the drains opposite Monks Loke.
· Parish Clerk Vacancy – 4 applications received.  Mr Sullivan proposes to hold interviews with vice chairman Mr Timmins, Mr Caston and one other to be agreed.  Interviews to be arranged as soon as possible.
· Hardley Street – Highways reported that if the pot holes are in tarmac it is NCC responsibility but if they are in the unbound surface it is the land owners responsibility.
· Wherryman’s Way Grass cutting – The Trails team confirmed the cutting of the Wherryman’s way between Langley Dyke and the windmill takes place 3 x yearly in May, August and November (weather permitting).

· District Councillor – Contact has still not been made. Chedgrave Parish Council contacted and experiencing similar issues. Clerk to escalate to South Norfolk District Council. 

· Chet News donation – Chedgrave Parish Council asked if we would contribute towards the cost of the paper they fund for the Chet News.  A response has been sent to confirm we have donated £50 annually for the last couple of years.  It was agreed this amount would be re-considered in May/June 2017 when annual donation usually made.
7.
Correspondence:  
· E-mail received from Eastern Rivers Community Gym asking if the council will consider a donation. It was agreed to not donate at present due to limited funds but to consider in the future.
· Message from PC Reeve stating the Constabulary has recently decided that it will be providing information to Parish Councils in a different and more structured way.  Monthly reports providing the crime statistics on a ward level will be sent from PC Jim Squires (recently appointed South Norfolk Engagement Officer).  This will be supplemented with a quarterly newsletter about policing in South Norfolk with a local issues section.
Full list of correspondence circulated following the meeting.

8.
Planning
8.1 Application: Broads Authority BA/2016/0315/HOUSEH-Mr Christopher Townsend Langley Abbey, Langley Green, Langley, Norfolk – Reinstate driveway and install electricity supply cable – Approved ‘Enhance appearance and will create a safer access’.

8.2 Application: Broads Authority BA/2016/0314/LBC-Mr Christopher Townsend Langley Abbey, Langley Green, Langley, Norfolk – Reinstate driveway and install electricity supply cable – Approved ‘Enhance appearance and will create a safer access’.

9.  Finance: 
9.1. The following payments were approved:
	LwH Village Hall
	Rent 
	100900
	£20.00

	St Margaret’s PCC
	Donation
	100901
	£500.00

	Royal British Legion
	Donation for 2x Poppy Wreaths
	100902
	£45.00

	Residents
	Donation towards War Memorial fund
	INCOME
	£115.00

	L Collins
	Clerks Salary & Expenses Oct- Dec 2016
	BACS
	£513.78

	HMRC
	PAYE
	BACS
	£118.80

	G S Computers
	Supply and fit New Monitor
	BACS
	£75.00

	Contact Magazine
	Recruitment advertisement
	BACS
	£28.00

	South Norfolk Council
	Annual Charge for Dog Bins 2016/2017
	BACS
	£156.10

	H. L. Perfitt Ltd
	War Memorial Refurbishment
	100903
	£3174.00


· Account Balances at 5 December 2016
· Current Account: £3867.73
· Savings Account : £4732.83
· Playground Account: £1240.04
  10.  County Councillors Report: 
Barry Stone sent December 2016 report included in Correspondence.  Report includes information on
· Devolution update

· Proposed revised bus timetables for Service 86 and 85A

· Wherryman’s Way Pits Lane- Chedgrave Common Update

· Norse recognised for high quality care provision

· Broadband speed issues or faults

· Mobile Phone coverage

· First countywide gritting run of the season
11.  District Councillors Report: Not available
12.  Police Report: Not available
13. Tree Warden Report:

· An order for hedging to replace those destroyed by verge cutting has been placed.
· Hedges and trees cut backs on Langley Green to ensure the VAS is seen. 
· Tree will be purchased as memorial for Freda Selby.

14.  Parish Councillors Report’s: 
·   Mrs Kirkpatrick reported she has weeded round Hardley cross.  The Aluminium sign has fallen off.  A quote for a replacement is being sought.  Mrs Starman to contact Mayors of Norwich and Great Yarmouth to see if funding could be provided.  Member of the Public Mr Webb offered to photograph the damaged sign.
·   Mrs Kirkpatrick reported Holy Trinity Church is completing a survey on what facilities or add-ons would make the building better or more useable.

·   Clerk asked to thank Gary Shillings for the cutting of the Wherryman’s Way between Hardley Dyke and the Windmill.

·   Clerk asked to report the second gate from Hardley Staithe is not closing properly.

·   Mrs Starman reported the sharp bend sign on Gentleman’s walk as you come from Chedgrave has not been replaced and the reflectors have been damaged, Clerk to report.

·   Mr Wheeler commented, the road signs have been cleaned by the Rangers.

·   Mr Timmins reported he has oiled the Village Sign post.

·   Mr Timmins reported John Overton (Eastern Rivers Neighbourhood Area) has agreed to fund the Community Third Party payment of a WREN bid.  The Project title ‘Langley with Hardley Play Area Development’ is now registered with WREN.  Estimates have been requested for Zip Wire, Trim Tail, Adult fitness equipment and re-use of a stainless slide from three suppliers. 
15.   Public Participation: 

It was asked if Freda’s tree and plaque is still being provided and where it is going.  Mr Wheeler confirmed a Crab apple tree will be planted in the Playing field in a location that will be undisturbed by new equipment.
16.      Date of next Meeting–Tuesday 3 January 2017 7.30pm Langley with Hardley Village Hall
The Meeting closed at 20:34
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